




Chatham-Kent June 1, 2020 Council Resolution 

That Council send a letter to the Premier and Ministry in support of immediately increasing the funding 
envelope for long term care, but more importantly, that the Ministry of Home Care and Long-Term 
Care develop and implement a provincial Long-Term Care Human Resources strategy to accompany 
any funding increase. The province must not just “add more work” on LTC home staff without 
additional funding being allocated to the sector. Without people choosing Long-Term Care as a career 
no amount of funding will assist. Long-term care is really hard work; while the rewards of good 
caregiving are reflected in the eyes of our resident, it is really hard work for staff in long term care 
facilities, to provide this type of physical care day in and day out.As council we should also reinforce 
the importance that the recently announced commission into long term care homes be non-partisan 
and independent of owners and operators. This is to enable impartial review of the current long-term 
care best practices in both public and privately owned sectors. As a council we should ask for the 
Premier’s assurance that the commission is tasked with recommending best practice standards of care 
with attached/associated funding levels that include effective accountability protocols regarding 
documentation, peer reviews and resident/family reviews.That this letter be circulated to all 
municipalities for their endorsement. 


	Blank Page

